INTERNATIONAL LONGSHORE & WAREHOUSE UNION



1188 FRANKLIN STREET SAN FRANCISCO CALIFORNIA 94109 (415) 775-0533 (415) 775-1302 FAX www.ILWU.org

ROBERT McELLRATH President RAY A. FAMILATHE Vice President WESLEY FURTADO Vice President WILLIAM E. ADAMS Secretary-Treasurer

MEMORANDUM

TO:

All ILWU Locals and Affiliates

FROM:

International Election Procedures Committee

SUBJECT:

Candidates' Night

DATE:

June 26, 2018

Attached please find a copy of the Official Election notice that will appear in the next issues of the Dispatcher. It has important election information including the date the ballots will be mailed and the date they will be picked up and counted.

Please be advised that all Locals and Affiliates may, if they choose, hold a "Candidates' Night" or forum in which they provide an opportunity for all candidates for International Office to address their membership. In order to do so under our Election Rules and Procedures, however, all candidates for International Office must be given the same notice and opportunity to address the membership. Since the International Election Procedures Committee has the personal contact information for all candidates, we will send out written notice to the candidates concerning any "candidates' night" or forum that any local or affiliate may choose to hold. At least ten days before any candidates' forum, please email Russ Bargmann at russ.bargmann@ilwu.org concerning the date, time and location of your event.

RB/ cwa39521

cc:

R. Remar

R Bargmann

ILWU International Election Notice

(For Posting at all ILWU Union Halls and Offices From July 23, 2018 to Sept 6, 2018)

An election by secret ballot of the ILWU International membership is being conducted by mail to determine the selection of ILWU Titled Officers, and International Executive Board members. Additionally, for longshore union members of the West Coast Longshore Division locals, mail balloting will also include the two offices for Coast Committeeman. The mail ballot procedure is the only method being used for voting in the election. It is being conducted pursuant to the ILWU Election Rules and Procedures, located at the back of the ILWU Constitution. No later than Monday, July 23, 2018, ballot packets will have been mailed out to all ILWU members listed on the Voter Eligibility Lists submitted by affiliated locals and divisions.

If for any reason you do not receive in the mail a ballot packet by Monday, July 30, 2018, and if you believe you are an ILWU member who is eligible to vote in this election, you can obtain a ballot packet by personally calling Global Election Services, the outside agency assisting in this election, at the appropriate, toll free, number for your area:

- Mainland U.S. and Hawaii -- 1-800-864-1263
- Canada -- 877-455-9367
- Alaska -- 888-507-7273
- Panama -- 888-840-7574

Since most ILWU members should receive their ballot packet from the regular mailing, telephone calls to Global Election Services will not be accepted until after July 29, 2018. A ballot packet can only be obtained from Global Election Services and not from the ILWU, the ILWU Election Procedures Committee, the ILWU locals and affiliates, or any of their officers and representatives.

Please also note that all voters must return their ballots by mail in the envelopes that come with the ballot packet and in time to be received at the designated post office box in San Francisco, Calif., no later than 9:00 am PDT on September 6, 2018. Ballots mailed before but received after the September 6, 2018 deadline will not be counted under any circumstances. To prevent ineligible persons from voting, please note that any individual who requests a ballot packet and who is not on the Voter Eligibility List will be sent a challenged ballot for voting. All challenged ballots will be subject to possible later investigation as to the voter's eligibility. Also, the ballot packets are electronically coded to prevent anyone from having more than one ballot counted. If a voter mails in more than one ballot, the ballot with the latest postmark or receipt stamp will be counted and the prior one(s) will be voided. However, where it is not possible to determine the latest postmark or receipt stamp, all ballots cast by the same voter will be voided.

Any ILWU member who has a question about the election may call the ILWU Election Procedures Committee at 1-415-775-0533 to leave a voice mail message. If you call before 9:00 am, after 5:00 pm or on weekends and holidays, please dial extension 150 during the answering machine message to be connected to the correct voicemail. Messages left on the voicemail will be promptly addressed.